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Michelle,
 
Answers below, please let me know if you need any further information on this issue.
 
Q: The board unanimously voted in March to eliminate the route. (I have watched previous
board meetings.) Before making that decision, did the board consult with County probation,
JJDPC, Chief John Keene, private defenders, parents or others at the YSC who work there
or may use the route? Why or why not? 
 
A: No, in the outreach for Reimagine SamTrans, we were not able to reach out to every
interested party.  However, the District conducted a significant publicity program, utilizing
public meetings, board signage, paid marketing advertisements, email and text blasts
regarding all the route changes. The decision making around the reduction on service on
the 260 was made primarily based on its extremely low ridership and the need to reallocate
those resources to elsewhere in the county.
 
Ridership to the YSC was less than a single rider per day, making it difficult to justify
preserving the service at the expense of routes that had more demand. All service
decisions were made after a three year planning process that factored in ridership and
needs throughout the County. In light of desire to use SamTrans’ limited resources in the
most effective manner, the theme guiding Reimagine SamTrans was to reallocate service
from extremely underperforming routes, like this one, to high equity areas with greater
transit dependence and ridership. (Also, a technical point, the route hasn’t been eliminated,
just the segment of the route that served the YSC. The 260 is still running.)
 
Q: Although the census tracts suggest that the route be classified as a non-minority, and a
non-low-income route, the youth and their families who'd use the bus routes are minorities,
according to JJDPC. The youth at YSC is 99% minority, per the JJDPC's latest inspection
report. 
 
Did the board consider these facts before making that vote?
 
A: Yes, but the route itself only runs through 11% minority census tracts, and only 19%
low income. As a point of comparison, the 141, which has expanded its service due to
Reimagine SamTrans, runs through 98% minority census tracts, and 55% low income.
Additionally, 85% of SamTrans ridership identify as members of racial or ethnic minority
groups and 90% are low income with 64% being extremely low income based on the San
Mateo County affordable housing income criteria. The resources reallocated from the
reduction of this route continue to serve largely low income, non-white communities.  And
again, our data shows that the amount of people that used the 260 to get to the YSC is
practically non-existent. We are open to discussing the matter with the YSC and exploring
other transportation options available in the County. 
 
Q: Would the board consider reinstating the route? Why or why not?
 
A: SamTrans bus routes are always being reviewed and may be adjusted; however, recent
route changes were made as a result of a three year outreach effort and no further
changes are planned to route 260 at this time. In this case, the demand is too low to
justify reinstating the route in its previous form.
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You don't often get email from miracheta@rwcpulse.com. Learn why this is important

 
Our Board-adopted Service Policy Framework dictates that we provide service where
demand exists, with an emphasis on serving designated Equity Priority Areas. With our
operator shortage, running inefficient, low-demand routes or route segments deprives
others from having access to transit that they rely upon. Shifting service to Equity Priority
Areas and areas of high ridership is why our ridership is currently up 15% over where it
was before the beginning of implementation of Reimagine SamTrans in August 2022. These
changes have replaced empty buses with full ones, in keeping with our mission and serving
the needs of this county.
 
 
Dan Lieberman, Public Affairs Specialist
1250 San Carlos Ave San Carlos, CA 94070
Cell Phone: 650.622.2492
Websites: Caltrain | SamTrans | TA

 
 
 
 

From: Michelle Iracheta <miracheta@rwcpulse.com> 
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To: Board (@samtrans.com) <board@samtrans.com>
Subject: Route 260
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click on links from unknown senders.

Good afternoon Board Members, 
 
My name is Michelle Iracheta. I am a reporter with the Redwood City Pulse. I am writing
you today about Bus Route 260. 
 
Recently, the JJDPC commissioners asked the Samtrans Board to reinstate route 260 after
sending a letter to the board. Have board members had a chance to read the letter? (see
attached).
 
The route was eliminated last month and provided services to families that needed to go to
the Youth Services Center, which houses foster care and adoptions, youth
delinquency court, juvenile dependency court, CPS, juvenile hall, and traffic court, to name
a few. 
 
The board unanimously voted in March to eliminate the route. (I have watched previous
board meetings.) Before making that decision, did the board consult with County probation,
JJDPC, Chief John Keene, private defenders, parents or others at the YSC who work there
or may use the route? Why or why not? 
 
Although the census tracts suggest that the route be classified as a non-minority, and a
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non-low-income route, the youth and their families who'd use the bus routes are minorities,
according to JJDPC. The youth at YSC is 99% minority, per the JJDPC's latest inspection
report. 
 
Did the board consider these facts before making that vote?
 
Would the board consider reinstating the route? Why or why not?
 
I would appreciate your responses. I also reached out to SamTrans public relations, but I
would like to hear responses from board members. I look forward to hearing from you
soon. 
 
 
Michelle Iracheta (she/her)
Editor, Redwood City Pulse
o: 650-223-6523  m: 832-729-2105
t: @cephira

Sign up for Express, our daily newsletter.
Support local journalism — become a RWCP Member.
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Good afternoon, 

I am writing again to ask whether I should expect a response from some on the
board. I have reached out to probation, the juvenile private defenders, Chief Keene,
JJDPC and others, including parents of children in YSC. I hope to have an article
sometime in late January, possibly February. Please let me know who on the board I
should connect with. 

Thank you! Have a great weekend. 

Michelle Iracheta (she/her)
Editor, Redwood City Pulse
o: 650-223-6523  m: 832-729-2105
t: @cephira

Sign up for Express, our daily newsletter.
Support local journalism — become a RWCP Member.

On Tue, Dec 13, 2022 at 3:51 PM Michelle Iracheta <miracheta@rwcpulse.com> wrote:
Good afternoon Board Members, 

My name is Michelle Iracheta. I am a reporter with the Redwood City Pulse. I am
writing you today about Bus Route 260. 

Recently, the JJDPC commissioners asked the Samtrans Board to reinstate route
260 after sending a letter to the board. Have board members had a chance to read
the letter? (see attached).

The route was eliminated last month and provided services to families that needed
to go to the Youth Services Center, which houses foster care and adoptions, youth
delinquency court, juvenile dependency court, CPS, juvenile hall, and traffic court,
to name a few. 

The board unanimously voted in March to eliminate the route. (I have watched
previous board meetings.) Before making that decision, did the board consult with
County probation, JJDPC, Chief John Keene, private defenders, parents or others at
the YSC who work there or may use the route? Why or why not? 

Although the census tracts suggest that the route be classified as a non-minority,
and a non-low-income route, the youth and their families who'd use the bus routes
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are minorities, according to JJDPC. The youth at YSC is 99% minority, per the
JJDPC's latest inspection report. 

Did the board consider these facts before making that vote?

Would the board consider reinstating the route? Why or why not?

I would appreciate your responses. I also reached out to SamTrans public relations,
but I would like to hear responses from board members. I look forward to hearing
from you soon. 

Michelle Iracheta (she/her)
Editor, Redwood City Pulse
o: 650-223-6523  m: 832-729-2105
t: @cephira

Sign up for Express, our daily newsletter.
Support local journalism — become a RWCP Member.
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Good afternoon Board Members, 

My name is Michelle Iracheta. I am a reporter with the Redwood City Pulse. I am
writing you today about Bus Route 260. 

Recently, the JJDPC commissioners asked the Samtrans Board to reinstate route 260
after sending a letter to the board. Have board members had a chance to read the
letter? (see attached).

The route was eliminated last month and provided services to families that needed to
go to the Youth Services Center, which houses foster care and adoptions, youth
delinquency court, juvenile dependency court, CPS, juvenile hall, and traffic court, to
name a few. 

The board unanimously voted in March to eliminate the route. (I have watched
previous board meetings.) Before making that decision, did the board consult with
County probation, JJDPC, Chief John Keene, private defenders, parents or others at
the YSC who work there or may use the route? Why or why not? 

Although the census tracts suggest that the route be classified as a non-minority, and
a non-low-income route, the youth and their families who'd use the bus routes are
minorities, according to JJDPC. The youth at YSC is 99% minority, per the JJDPC's
latest inspection report. 

Did the board consider these facts before making that vote?

Would the board consider reinstating the route? Why or why not?

I would appreciate your responses. I also reached out to SamTrans public relations,
but I would like to hear responses from board members. I look forward to hearing
from you soon. 

Michelle Iracheta (she/her)
Editor, Redwood City Pulse
o: 650-223-6523  m: 832-729-2105
t: @cephira
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San Mateo County
Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention Commission


222 Paul Scannell Drive, San Mateo, CA 94402
sanmateojjdpc@gmail.com |  (650) 312-5254


December 6, 2022


SamTrans Board of Directors
1250 San Carlos Ave.
San Carlos, CA  94070


cc: San Mateo County Board of Supervisors
cc: San Mateo County Board of Education


Subject: Access to the Youth Services Center and Juvenile Court via Public Transportation


Problem: As a result of the Reimagining SamTrans project, SamTrans recently eliminated
service to San Mateo County’s Youth Services Center (YSC) - the location of San Mateo
County’s juvenile court, juvenile probation, and juvenile hall. Now, NO reasonable public
transportation to the facility exists. Route 260, which used to have a stop at the YSC, now ends
at Ralston Ave. and Alameda de las Pulgas. From there, the YSC is now a steep 2.7 miles uphill
walk that in many places does not even have a sidewalk.


The Youth Services Center provides vital court ordered services to children and families. These
services include:


● Juvenile Dependency Court (Child Protective Services, Foster Care, and  Adoptions)
● Juvenile Delinquency Court


○ Justice System Involved Youth & Families
○ Crime Victims & Families.


● Juvenile Hall (Visiting, BHRS Services: i.e., Family Therapy, Educational Meetings: i.e.,
IEP, Parent-Teacher Conferences)


● Juvenile Probation (Probation Officers & Services, Community Care Program, Electronic
Monitoring Program)


● Juvenile Traffic Court
● Private Public Defender Legal Services.


Possible Solution: Extend Route 260 bus service to coincide with juvenile court calendars and
juvenile hall visitation schedules.



mailto:sanmateojjdpc@gmail.com





Background: SamTrans final report on its three-year project, Reimagining SamTrans, was
issued in March 2022. One of its four guiding principles was to “Provide transportation services
that support principles of social equity.” This included prioritizing “service, infrastructure, and
pilot projects in SamTrans’ Equity Priority Areas.” SamTrans defined its Equity Priority Areas
as those with:


● Zero car households
● Lower-income households
● Non-white households.


Much of East Palo Alto, Redwood City, South San Francisco, San Bruno, Daly City, and Half
Moon Bay qualify as Equity Priority Areas. A portion of Belmont, along Polhemus Road is also
designated as an Equity Priority Area.


The vast majority of youth and families who must access the Youth Services Center live in
Equity Priority Areas and meet all three qualifiers: zero cars, lower income, and non-white. The
San Mateo County Community Collaboration for Children’s Success report documents the high
involvement of lower-income, non-white youth in the juvenile justice system.


Public transportation to the Youth Services Center is a vital and necessary service consistent with
SamTrans’ equity priorities.


In order to meet the needs of our most vulnerable children and families in San Mateo County, we
are formally requesting Sam Trans restore service to the Youth Services Center as soon as
possible.


On behalf of the San Mateo County Juvenile Justice & Delinquency Prevention Commission,


_________________________
Monroe Labouisse
Chair
San Mateo County Juvenile Justice & Delinquency Prevention Commission








